
Newsletter Friday 7th March 2025
A BRAVE AND MIGHTY MAN

Judges 6 Frieze Panels 3 and 4
People of God

The Lord turned toward Gideon and said, “Then use your great power and go 
save the Israelites from the Midianites. I am sending you to save them.”

Dear Parents and Carers,

As the daffodils begin to bloom and the days grow longer, we're thrilled to see signs of spring all around! It's 
wonderful to see the children enjoying the brighter, warmer weather in the playground. However, please 
remember to send your child to school with a coat  or jumper, as the British weather is very fickle and 
unpredictable. 

Welcome, Mini Marsdens!

We're delighted to announce that  our Mini Marsdens group is going really well. It takes place every Tuesday 
morning in the school hall from 8:45am to about 10:00am. It’s a fantastic opportunity for parents of younger 
children to connect, share experiences, and for little ones to enjoy some playtime. Mrs Walsh has led two 
wonderful sessions, and we'd love to see even more of you there! Come along for a friendly chat and a cup of 
tea. We would love to meet parents and little people who don’t even have a connection with school.  Encourage 
them to come along and see how wonderful we are! 

Need to Get a Message Through? 
Meet Our Message Lady! 

We understand that sometimes you need to get a message to your child’s teacher at the beginning of the 
school day. To make this easier, we have a dedicated message lady on the yard during morning drop-off. She 
will be stationed near the main gate into the yard, has a clipboard and is happy to take any urgent messages.  
She is called Mrs Stone.  This is a quick and efficient way to ensure your message gets through without 
keeping the class teacher talking when they need to be sorting out a smooth start to the learning day. 

I am also aware that some of you may be unfamiliar with our morning whistle routine.  On the first whistle the 
children go to their lines.  On the second whistle they are quiet and smart, ready to move into their learning 
space’ (school). This is also the sign for you to go about your daily business because the children are now 
safely in the care of the school staff. 

We're committed to creating a supportive and engaging environment for all our pupils and families. Thank 
you for your continued support and partnership.

Wishing you a happy and sunny spring!  Fingers crossed. 

Warm Regards 

Mrs M M Underwood. 



You can order school uniform online
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/gr

eatmarsden 
Please ensure that all clothing and 

belongings have your child’s name in. 
Thank you

This weeks Medal Winners are:
Rory - Reception - for superb segmenting
Riley - Year 1 - for sensational science
Logan - Year 2 - for marvellous maths
Riana - Year 3 - for achieving 100% in their spelling test
Harry S - Year 3 - for achieving 100% in their spelling test
Olivia - Year 3 - for achieving 100% in their spelling test
Aviya - Year 4 - for amazing confident retelling of the 

     bible story about Gideon
Isaac - Year 6 - for fabulous content and handwriting in    

   literacy
Sam - Year 6 - for sensational Shakespearean writing
Jasmine - Year 6 - for sensational Shakespearean writing

POLITE REQUEST: Please remember to report absences to the school office by 9am. This can 
be done via Class Dojo or by ringing the school office. 

Dates for your Diary
11th March Y1 Local Walk
13th March Y2 Thornton Hall Farm
13th March KS2 Careers Day
14th March CHOIR Winter Gardens
19th March Y4 Viking Visit
20th March Rec Little Lancashire Village
26th March Y4 Towneley River Visit
26th March ALL SCHOOL GMSJ Book Day
26th March ALL SCHOOL Parents Evening
26 Mar- 2 Apr ALL SCHOOL Book Fair
29th April PARENTS Friends Meeting 3.30pm
19-21st May Y6 Robinwood

GMSJ Food bank
Our staff are working hard to keep 
the food bank well-stocked for our 
school families. All the items we 
provide have been sourced and 
collected by our staff members and it 
is topped up at least 3 times a 
week.This is something we at GMSJ 
are very proud of.  Unfortunately, a 
few individuals are taking excessive 
amounts, which is impacting our 
ability to support everyone in need. 
This misuse is disheartening and 
depletes resources for those who 
truly rely on them. Please be 
respectful when using the foodbank 
and take only what you need. Our 
Motto is “Take what you need, Give 
when you can.”

Fundraising
Please sign up with 
the Easy Fundraising 
Website to help raise 
vital funds for our 
school. It is free and 
very easy to register. 
Scan the attached 
QR code and get 
started. 

Friends of St John’s are holding an 
Easter bingo night on 3rd April. We need 
helpers to serve hot dogs and man the 
tuck shop. If you are able to help ensure 
the night is a success please see the 
office. More details about tickets to follow.

https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden


Year 4 started their swimming 
lessons last week. The children 
loved their time in the water.

Before February 
half-term, Year 4 
enjoyed a Glow 
Dodgeball session 
with Sports Cool 
during Ace time.



Year 3 invited parents 
and carers in before 
half-term to showcase 
their music skills. 








